
 

 

 

     Pastor Kent 

“For if you forgive others their 
trespasses, your heavenly Father will 

also forgive you, but if you do not 
forgive others their trespasses, neither 

will your Father forgive your trespasses.” 
(Matthew 6:14-15 ESV) 

 
Immediately prior to the words spoken above, 
Jesus had taught to his disciples the prayer we 
know as the Lord’s Prayer. In this prayer, he told 
them to pray: “…forgive us our debts, as we also 
have forgiven our debtors.” Then, after concluding 
the prayer, he further explained this petition. 
 
As it’s the only petition he went on to explain in 
greater detail, this tells us how important it is. As 
believers, as a people who’ve been forgiven, we 
are called upon to forgive others. In fact, we are 
required to do so. 
 
We have to be careful with this statement, that we 
are required to do so. Forgiving others is not a 

work by which we merit salvation. However, the 
fruit of our own forgiveness, the necessary result of 
the forgiveness granted us by God, is our 
forgiveness of others. 
 
In fact, if we fail to forgive others, we will not be 
forgiven. If we don’t extend to others the 
forgiveness that God has given us, we will not be 
forgiven. So this, you see, is a matter of grave 
consequence. 
 
This is also an area where many of us tend to 
struggle. Although we long desperately for the 
grace and mercy of God, we are not willing to 
extend that grace to others. We feel that, instead 
of granting them forgiveness as an act of grace, 
they have to become deserving of our forgiveness. 
 
We rationalize this behavior by saying we will not 
allow others to walk all over us. We rationalize this 
behavior by saying we have too much self-respect 
to allow others to treat us poorly. We tell ourselves 
that, when people wrong us repeatedly, 
forgiveness is no longer required. 
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This reveals that we don’t truly understand the 
gospel. It reveals to us that we don’t truly 
understand the magnitude of our sin. 
Understanding the gospel, and believing the 
gospel, will naturally cause us to extend 
forgiveness as an act of grace. 
 
The gospel tells us that, because of our sin, we are 
completely undeserving of God’s blessings. The 
gospel tells us that God has granted us forgiveness 
even though we don’t deserve it. The gospel tells 
us that he’s granted us forgiveness even though we 
can in no way make it up to him. The gospel tells us 
that, because of Jesus’ sacrifice, God looks upon us 
as if we haven’t sinned. 
 
It’s this grace that we’re called upon to extend to 
others. As we’ve been forgiven, we are to forgive. 
We are called to give grace to those who are 
undeserving, and to those who have wronged us 
repeatedly. We are to look upon those who have 
wronged us as if they haven’t done so. 
 

Pastoral Intern Kevin Hall  

 
1 Timothy 2:1-6 (ESV) First of all, then, I urge that 

supplications, prayers, intercessions, and 

thanksgivings be made for all people, 2 for kings 

and all who are in high positions, that we may lead 

a peaceful and quiet life, godly and dignified in 

every way. 3 This is good, and it is pleasing in the 

sight of God our Savior, 4 who desires all people to 

be saved and to come to the knowledge of the truth. 
5 For there is one God, and there is one mediator 

between God and men, the man Christ Jesus, 6 who 

gave himself as a ransom for all, which is the 

testimony given at the proper time. 

 

I’ve started working on our men’s study for 

October, which is going to be on original sin, and so 

I’ve been doing some reading from various teachers 

on why God allowed Adam and Eve to transgress 

His commandment to them. Ultimately, this 

problem bumps up against the question of why God 

allows anything evil in the world to happen or to 

exist.  

 

Many philosophers throughout history have made 

the answer to that question easier than it really is by 

simply saying God made people sinful as an 

exercise of his sovereign will.   

 

That idea makes God the author of sin and thus 

boldly contradicts scripture. God’s desire and will is 

for all men and women to be introduced to their 

Savior and King Jesus Christ, and thereby be saved. 

When Scripture says that Christ paid the ransom for 

all, it proclaims that Christ has made satisfaction for 

all sins and sinners. In the final judgement, the only 

sins left unforgiven will be the sins that were not, 

by faith, given to Christ. Everyone who places their 

faith in the grace of Jesus Christ has their sins 

imputed to Christ, as is God’s desire.  

 

In life, we will often see or encounter evil that we 

will struggle to forgive, yet Christ would have us 

pray for the salvation of both the people being 

tormented by evil, as well as the tormentors. In our 

own strength, we will never be able to lay down our 

swords and forgive evil. But Christ has beaten evil 

already through His atoning sacrifice. So we can 

pray for our lost leaders and our unbelieving 

neighbors, even when we 100% disagree with what 

they stand for. There is grace enough for their 

repentance and salvation, just as there is for ours. It 

is God’s desire that they be saved, and it is well 

pleasing to God when it’s our desire as well.  

 

 

District Men’s retreat- “Why Are We 

Lutherans?” 

October 25-26th in Epping.  Recreation 

activities include shooting and catapults.  

The speaker is Jon Wellumson.  Contact 

Pastor Kent if you are interested in 

attending. 
 

 
 



 

 

 

RADIO BROADCAST  

Please Contact the office if you are 

interested in sponsoring a radio broadcast.  

The cost is $35.  The Radio Broadcast is 

heard on Sundays at 11:30 AM on KDKT,  

1410 AM.  Available Sundays to sponsor are 

October 13, 20, 27 and November 10, 17, & 

24. Send an email to the office to reserve a 

Sunday broadcast! 

 

Ushers for October   
10-06-2019: Mark Gerde*, Kenny Klein, Don & 

Teresa Buck, David Hottman, Walter Wagner 

10-13-2019:  Brad* & Teresa Klipfel, Gene & Dara 

Hausauer, John & Carmen Mohl 

10-20-2019:  Marvin* & Jan Sigman, Bill & Kris 

Keller, Horning family 

10-27-2019:  Jerry* & Marlys Reichenberg, Klaudt 

family 

 

 

Fellowship service for  

October  
10-06-2019: Lynell Renner, Wenning family, Angie 

Wanzek 

10-13-2019:  Lillian Boeshans, Kam & Cassie 

Plienis, Lynda Doe, and Holly Doe 

10-20-2019:  LaRue Schwarz, Dan & Rebecah 

Martin, Randy & Beth Zimmerman 

10-27-2019:  Bill & Nancy Swanson, James & 

Sandy Wiegel, Bill & Kris Keller 

 

 

 

 

Library news…  
Fall reading time is here.  Snuggle 
up with a good book while the 
leaves are falling and the weather 
is cooler.  We have lots of new 
books on the end cap and so 
much great stuff on the shelves. 
 

Prince of Peace 

Women’s Missionary 

Federation (WMF) 

 

The Mission of the WMF of Prince of Peace  

is to study and share the Good News of Jesus, through 

word and deed, at home, in our community and 

throughout the world. 

 

I am writing this on the evening of September 21.  It 

is due tomorrow morning.  Why do I always put 

things off like I do?  I drive myself crazy.  I read 

yesterday’s and today’s Our Daily Bread devotions 

before starting this article.  God’s word is inspiring 

all of the time.  “I can do all this through Him who 

gives me strength.” Philippians 4:13.  Help me 

Jesus!  

 

Lots of things happening in October.  The Steer 

Missions Conference will be in Bismarck with a 

ladies luncheon on Friday the 6th at 11:30. Please 

contact Margie Lee  if you want to join us going 

down there for tickets and/or carpool.  Title of 

conference is “How Will They Hear?” This 

conference focuses on missions/missionaries and 

supporting them financially, prayerfully, 

emotionally and in fellowship. 

 

October 6 we will be visited by Paul and Becky 

Abel, missionaries in Brazil, and Del and Karen 

Palmer, the World Missions director.  These are 

missionaries that we support and keep in touch with 

often.  Come hear them speak on Sunday during 

church and Sunday School.  We will be having a 



 

 

 

potluck meal at noon where we can meet them 

personally and help celebrate Becky’s birthday.  

 

Thinking Globally and Working 

Locally is the theme of the WMF 

Fall Rally.  This will be on 

Saturday, October 12 at Beaver 

Creek Lutheran Church in Ray 

at 10:30 am.  Car pool info to 

come! 
 

WMF Bible study will be doing Lesson 10, 

Stephen…How to Die Victoriously, on  Monday 

October 21, at 10:30 and 6:30.  It is exciting and it 

blesses us to look at God’s faithful followers.  God’s 

servants teach us so much about how to live life.  

Come join us!   

 

I am including in this report the WMF 2019 

Resolutions.  These are put together for you to use 

as a prayer guide as you pray for the work of the 

WMF and the people involved. 
 

WMF 2019 Resolutions 
“One generation will commend Your works to 

another; they will tell of Your mighty acts.” 

Psalm 145:4 

 

I. Encouragement   

 

WHEREAS “Great is the Lord and most worthy of 

praise; His greatness no one can fathom.” Psalm 

145: 3 

 

BE IT RESOLVED that we thank God for Beverly 

Enderlein and for the work she has done in writing 

and revising our 2019 Bible Study “God’s Servants 

Teach Us Life Lessons” which provides us 

examples of God’s faithfulness to all 

generations.          

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that we personally 

make use of this study and encourage all women 

(young, old and in between) to attend this Bible 

study, to acquire God’s knowledge, and to pass this 

knowledge on to the next generations.      

…I have been reminded of your sincere faith, which 

first lived in your grandmother Lois and in your 

mother Eunice and, I am persuaded, now lives in 

you also.” II Timothy 1:5   

 

II. Special Thanks and Prayers   

 

WHEREAS God has called and equipped women to 

serve in leadership:     

 

BE IT RESOLVED that we thank God for the 

officers of our National WMF and those willing to 

be nominated for those positions; and pray that each 

one present today would consider their availability 

to serve on a local, district, or national board.      

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that we thank 

Esther Hylden, 1st Vice President,  and JoyAnn 

Dahl, Recording Secretary, for their work and 

dedication;  along with special thanks to Pastor Paul 

and Laurie Nash and Pastor Del and Karen Palmer 

for their many years of service, and also thank you 

to the Eastern District churches for working with 

our officers to plan and coordinate this year’s WMF 

Day as we pray that God will continually bless them 

and use them to bring Him glory.   

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that we encourage 

one another to make use of the 2019-2020 Prayer 

List included in today’s packet,  as we ask God for 

opportunities to share the Gospel with others and 

make efforts to learn about and participate in the 

work of these missions.     

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that we give thanks 

and prayers for our missionaries on the field: Paul 

and Becky Abel, Jonathan and Tamba Abel, Jonni 

Sliver, Todd and Barb Schierkolk, Nate and Rhoda 

Jore, Brent and Emily Raan, Micah and Famke 

Berger, Matthew and Ednay Abel, John and Hannah 

Lee, Michael Rokenbrodt, Steve and Glenda Kvale, 

Ben and Adela Jore, Josh and Ruth Wagner, 

and             Andrew and Alexis Olson and for our 

Home missions: Abiding Word Free Lutheran, 

Butte Gathering, Calvary Free Lutheran, 

Christ            Community, Hope Free Lutheran, 

Immanuel Lutheran, Living Faith Lutheran, 

Lutheran Church of Hope, New Hope Free 

Lutheran, The Source, Waikiki Beach Gathering, 



 

 

 

and their Pastors and Parish Builders.  

 

“We continually remember before our God and 

Father your work produced by faith, your labor 

prompted by love, and your endurance inspired by 

hope in our Lord Jesus Christ.”            

1 Thessalonians 1:3  

III. God’s Will in Proposals and Current Events         

 

A.  WHEREAS it says, “But all things should be 

done decently and in order…” I Corinthians 

14:40             

 

BE IT RESOLVED that we encourage the local and 

district leaders to utilize the following tools to stay 

connected:   WMF Resource Manual, the WMF 

blog, the Helping Hand newsletter, WMF FaceBook 

and Instagram, and The Lutheran Ambassador 

publication which includes a WMF page as we pray 

for the people responsible for providing the 

materials.   

 

B.  WHEREAS we attempt to carry out the Lord’s 

work;            

BE IT RESOLVED THAT we support the 

recommended amendment to Article V Officers 

Section 5 which currently states: “Officers shall be 

elected for a term of three years.  All officers may 

be eligible for re-election, but no officer shall hold 

the same office for more than two successive 

terms.  The President and Communications 

Secretary shall be elected one year: The First Vice-

President and Recording Secretary the following 

year; the Second Vice-President and the Treasurer 

the third year. Newly elected officers shall officially 

assume their duties at the first regular WMF 

National Board meeting following their election. 

“The Recommended Amendment will change what 

is in bold to” Newly elected officers shall officially 

assume their duties at the All Boards fall meeting 

following their election.”       

 

“And let us consider how we may spur one another 

on toward love and good deeds. Let us not give up 

meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, 

but let us encourage one another- and all the more 

as you see the Day approaching.  Hebrews 10: 24-

25        
The NIV was used for Scripture quotation. 

Fall Spiritual life Meetings 

With Pastor Tim Johnson 

Nov 3 -6, 2019 

Make plans to join us for each session! 

Living Free!  
Sunday Morning 9am– Born Free? (John 8:30-
32) 
Sunday Evening 7pm– Freedom from Sin 
(John 8:33-35) 
Monday Evening 7pm– Freedom from Self 
(Matthew 11:28-30 & 6:33) 
Tuesday Evening 7pm– Freedom to Love 
(Ephesians 3:14-21) 
Wednesday Evening 7pm– Freedom to Serve 
(Galatians 5:13-18) 

 

Missed a Sunday church service?  
   Did you know that each Sunday’s Sermons are 

recorded?  If you would like a CD copy, the cost 

is $1.00.  You may have the entire service or just 

sermon recorded onto the CD.  You can get up to 

2 sermons on one CD.  Please call or email the 

office and we will get one to you!  The sermon is 

also available on our website by the following 

Monday, on our KDKT Radio broadcast at 

11:30 on Sunday mornings and live on our 

facebook page. 

 
We are looking for people to lead our hymns 

on third Sundays.  If you would be willing to 

share your gifts with the congregation and 

lead the hymns – please let me know in the 

office and we will get you signed up! 

 

Worship Attendance   
08-25  -     149 
09-01  -     120 
09-08  -     197 
09-15   -    201 
09-22  -     171 
07-21  -     170 



 

 

 

 
Ladies of the 
church,  
Please join 
Threads of Love 
for quilting.  We 
meet on 
Wednesdays 
from 9-1.  If you 
have old sheets – we can use them.  If you 
have a Thrivent Action team card and would 
like to use it – we would love your 
contribution.  We need someone who can 
sew around the quilts!!!  If you have any 
question, call LaRue Schwarz 748-216. 

 

  

Annual Fireman’s Pancake & Sausage 

breakfast fundraiser will be Sunday Oct 6 

from 9am to 1pm at the Beulah Civic 

Center. 

 

 

               

Paul and Becky Abel 

will be speaking here at POP on Sunday 

October 6 during the worship service and doing 

a mission presentation during the Adult Sunday 

School @ 10:30am.  Come and join us for their 

Mission update and stay for a potluck! 

October Birthdays!!! 
Rayney Klipfel  10/1 

Dara Reinhardt  10/1 

Paula Duppong  10/2 

Eli Placke  10/2 

Steve Goetz  10/3 

Jan Gunsch  10/3 

Ethan Johnson  10/5 

Michael Finck  10/7 

Taylor Funk  10/7 

Shane Haugen  10/8 

Roger Rosaaen  10/8 

Skylar Carter  10/9 

Brittney Seibel  10/9 

Art Flemmer  10/10 

Charles Mattheis  10/11 

Gertie Retzer  10/11 

Mason Mattheis  10/12 

Cheyanne Pederson  10/13 

Michelle Schmit  10/15 

Shantell Hartman  10/16 

Jessica Schmit  10/16 

Noah Iverson  10/17 

Eva Murphy  10/17 

Piper Carter  10/18 

Donna Bieri  10/19 

Margret Hall  10/21 

Wayne Hoffner  10/21 

Ella Fandrich  10/23 

Michele Klein  10/24 

Zachary Pederson  10/24 

Aria Doe  10/25 

McCoy Mohl  10/29 

Nancy Wright  10/29 

David Schumaier  10/30 

Sue Bauer  10/31 

Marlene Sasse  10/31 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Shepherds 
She speaks with wisdom, and faithful instruction is 

on her tongue (Proverbs 31:26) 

 

 “This wife and mother speaks with wisdom 

and gives faithful instruction. This fits the biblical 

idea of a pastor. We think of a ‘pastor’ as an 

ordained minister in the church, but the words 

means to shepherd, to lovingly but directively care 

for people. The bible calls all Christians so mutually 

shepherd on another. We are to bear the burdens 

(Gal 6:2), admonish and council (Rom 15:14), 

exhort and correct (Heb 3:13), encourage and 

strengthen (1Thes 5:11), teach the bible (Col 3:16), 

confess sins (James 5:16), and forgive and 

reconcile with one another (Eph 4:32).” 

Timothy Keller’s “God’s wisdom for navigating life” 

 Often we look at the church like the pastor 

is the only one who should be doing the 

shepherding, but that was never the intention of the 

church. We are all meant to shepherd our flock 

using the word of God just as Timothy Keller said 

above, we are to bear each other’s burdens, to 

admonish and correct, to encourage and to teach, 

and to confess and forgive together as a Church! 

 

“How Will They Hear?”  Steer Missions 

Conference will be October 4-5 in 

Bismarck.  The Ladies luncheon will be 

Friday @ 11:30.  Please contact the office or 

Margie Lee if you want to join us! 

(tickets/car pool).  Flyers for the conference 

are in the south entryway.  FYI this 

conference focuses on missions/missionaries 

and supporting them financially, prayerfully, 

emotionally and in fellowship. 
 

 

 
Please keep Matt & Lacey Biggs in your 
prayers as they continue their work in 
Central Asia through May 2020. 
   

 Sunday School Corner 
SS is well underway. The kids are excited 
about their memory work.  We will have a 
lesson every Sunday in October except for 
the weekend of teacher’s convention.  We 
will have alternative Sunday School that 
day. I am not sure what we will be doing 
but attendance will be taken so if your child 
is working a DQ reward and has missed 
more than 2 Sundays this will cancel one of 
those days.  On October 6th, the Sunday 
School kids will be singing a couple songs 
during church. 
Donna Bieri 
 

 A polite reminder - those who use 

the kitchen are responsible for washing the 

dishcloths and towels and returning them to 

the drawers! (this includes fellowship!) 

 



 

 

 

2019 POP Church Council 
 

President Delton Schnaidt (2019) 

  

Treasurer Margie Lee (2019) 

  

Secretary Deb Sayler (2019) 

  

Deacons Riley Schriefer (2019) 

 Garrett Sayler (2019) 

 Kevin Lee (2020) 

 Don Buck (2021) 

  

Trustees Randy Schneider 
(2019) 

 Les Buchmann (2020) 

 Keith Peterson (2021) 

 Ryan Tolosky (2021) 

  

Christian Education Michelle Klaudt (2019) 

 Kelsey Timmer (2019) 

 Angie Wanzek (2020) 

 Donna Bieri  (2021) 

  

 

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 

  President’s Report – Del Schnaidt 
After hearing this past Sunday sermon 

content of Encouragement and the scripture 
reading from Hebrews 10, that” we should consider 
how we may spur one another on toward love and 
good deeds, not giving up meeting together…., but 
encouraging one another” ….. I ask myself how am 
I doing in that call to encourage others? You might 
ask yourself the same question. Are you an 
encourager to others? Do you draw them in, push 
them away, or probably leave them right where 
they are at with a sense of feeling that their lives 
just don’t matter to anyone? It’s kind of like Rambo 
said in one of his movies when he was explaining 
the meaning of expendable. He said it’s like being 
invited to a party, but nobody really cares and it 
doesn’t really matter to anyone if you show up or 
not.  

I believe to be an authentic encourager to 
someone; it takes a conscious effort and a feeling 
of heartfelt appreciation or recognition. So, go out 
there! Make someone’s day! Invite then to church, 

befriend them, encourage them to get involved with 
the church in an ‘active’ way, that we might pass on 
to others, what’s been passed on to us. 

We are the Church… The Cross is our 
compass… and God’s Word lights the path we 
choose. 
 
Pastor’s Report – Pastor Kent 
Hosted the meeting of our AFLC Western North 
Dakota district.  Thanks to the ladies for their help 
with lunch! 
 
I attended a lunch hosted by the Gideon’s, as they 
seek to maintain relationships with area churches. 
 
Communion at KRCC. 
 
Confirmation instruction is running full speed.  
We’ve had our orientation meeting with parents, 
and three classes up to this point. We have only 
four students this year, one 8th grader and three 9th 
graders.  We are using the new material from the 
AFLC. 
 
Sunday School has begun, with our second adult 
study this week.  Although the kids have moved to 
the AFLC curriculum, the adult class will finish out 
the Answers in Genesis material this year. 
 
I’ve continued to attend meetings with hospice 
every other week to discuss the care and the care 
plans of the patients.  I’ve also made a couple of 
visits for them. 
  
Visiting and keeping up with members, especially 
those who are ill and shut-in. 
 
I’ve been meeting regularly with Kevin Hall as his 
internship progresses. 
 
I will be attending World Missions meetings and the 
AFLC pastor’s conference between September 
15th-19th.  I’ll leave after Sunday School on the 15th.  
Kevin will lead confirmation and the Wednesday 
night study while I’m gone. 
 
Intern Pastor’s Report – Kevin Hall 
From the 3rd to the 10th I was in Plymouth for the 
AFLC Schools’ Summer Institute of Theology. I 
attended classes on church planting and 
revitalization as well as classes led by Pr. Karl 
Vaters on the value of small churches. This was the 
third SIT I’ve attended, and I’ve always been very 
impressed with the program. In the future I would 



 

 

 

encourage anyone from Prince of Peace who has 
time to consider attending. It’s a great way to 
connect with other Christians and grow in your 
ability to apply God’s Word to your life and to 
others.  
 

With a lighter preaching load, I tried to make a few 
more visits, but I also attempted to work ahead a 
little on Bible studies and sermons. I also assisted 
Pr. Olson with Liz Fandrich’s funeral and ministry to 
the family.  
 

Admittedly, my sermon writing and Bible Study prep 
work needs to speed up to allow for more time in 
the week for visitation, but like all of us, I remain a 
work in progress.  
 

I also got to bring a carload of young adults up to 
the Lee’s for lake days. It was fun hanging out with 
them and nice to relax on the lake, so I was 
thankful for the opportunity.  
 

Sermons- 1 
Home Visits- 4 
Nursing Home Visits- 4 
Hospital Visits- 4 
Youth groups studies attended- 1 
Confirmation attended- 2 
Weekend Youth Event- 1 
Funerals -1 
Services led- 1  
 
Youth Director’s Report – Seth Larson 
Past Events: 

● HSYG Lake Days 

● Confirmation Started – Seth tries to go to 

the weekly confirmation classes 

● Met with grads before they left for college 

● Hazen and Beulah Task Force meetings 

● Fellowship of Christian Athletes – attending 

those meetings 

● District Pastor’s meeting 

● Coaching new Youth Director from Tioga 

with group Lead 222 

Current or Upcoming Events:   
● See You At/After the Pole – Seth will be at 

the High School flag pole.  Trying to get 

someone to be at the Hazen High School 

since no one has done it for the past few 

years 

● AFLBS Up-Close 

● FLY rep of Western District 

 

Treasurers Report – Margie Lee 
General Fund    $    21,537.92 

Building Fund   $    21,360.76 

Coffee Hour Fund $         384.92 

Intern Fund    $     42,617.40 

Total Bank Acct   $     68,539.39 
 

Loan Borrowed 4/2015 $  250,000.00 

Loan Balance  $  123,861.42 

 
Deacon’s Report – Garrett Sayler 
Website – Pastor Kent had sent out emails 
addressing the website, and the fact that it has no 
information on our beliefs. It was decided to put the 
Statement of Core Beliefs on the website and a link 
to the Constitution. 
 

Paul & Becky Abel visit – The Abel’s will be with us 
for worship and Sunday School on Oct. 6th. Paul 
will preach during the service and give a mission’s 
presentation during the Sunday School hour.  They 
would prefer to stay in a home, if possible, so 
Darcee will send out an email requesting a home 
for them to stay in. We’ll need to house them only 
for Saturday night, and feed them after church on 
Sunday. They have an evening presentation in Mott 
that night. Del and Karen Palmer, former World 
Mission director, is also traveling with, but would 
prefer to stay in their motor home. It’s also Becky’s 
birthday, so we will want to have a cake or some 
kind of acknowledgment for her. 
 

Spiritual life meetings: Pastor Tim Johnson has 
accepted our invitation and seems pleased with the 
general theme. The dates are set for Nov. 3rd-6th.  
 

Darcee had information on a church security 
seminar that was held in Devils Lake but we didn’t 
have anyone that could attend on short notice.  
When she inquired further, they said we could host 
a seminar here if we are able to get 20 people to 
register.  Pastor Kent will see if there is any interest 
from the other churches in town.  We could also 
ask the other AFLC churches in western ND to see 
if they are interested. 
 

Pastor has been asked by a member why we have 
communion only once a month.  It was asked if we 
might consider twice a month (1st and 3rd Sundays) 
We thought it may be best to discuss at an Annual 
meeting to get the desires of the membership. 
 
Trustee’s Report – Les Buchmann 
Darcee’s office computer has been ordered.  
Trustees are looking to develop a rotating call list 



 

 

 

where one person gets called for something and 
then they go to the bottom of the list. The trustees 
are free to divide up their duties however they wish.  
Furnaces have been working and electric bill has 
been lower.  Will start tackling replacing the lights 
themselves but we need to have someone licensed 
to do it.  North walkway is on hold until the budget 
gets a little more money. 
 
Christian Ed Report – Michelle Klaudt 
Sunday School (teachers, materials, offering): 
New Sunday School starts at 10:30 to 11:45 to 
allow time for memory work and for Donna to spend 
more time on the opening, Donna would like to 
have the kids sing every 5-6 weeks in the church 
service.   
 
Kevin Hall: 6th, 7th, 8th, Don Buck: 3rd, 4th, 5th, Donna: 
1st and 2nd 
 
Donations for the year: Miriam Infant Home in 
Brazil.  

 
OCC 
Make a graph for the items we need 
Envelopes for the Monetary donations.  
Add information to the newsletter 

 
Christmas Bible School: 

• Tentative Yes 

• 2 hours shifts 4 different slots December 14 
with makeup on December 21. 
 

Confirmation Prayer Partner List: 
Michelle will work on that 
 
4th Grade Bibles: 
We need to order 8 bibles tomorrow. Send a letter 
the week before rally Sunday and call and remind 
them a couple days before.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Van for Church – Discussion on safety of 15-
passenger vans, costs, mechanical problems.  It’s 
difficult to find a van with low miles that’s under 
$20,000.  Les Buchmann did find a 12-passenger 
van with 67,000 miles for under $10,000.  The 
closest 15-passenger van to rent is in Fargo.  We 
will put this on the Annual Meeting Agenda since 
we’ll need congregational approval for this large 
purchase. 
 
Security Camera for East Door – Pastor Kent 
talked to Jesse and he recommended using same 

make of camera already installed and emailed info.  
He suggested a motion activated light when you 
enter.    
 
Professionally Clean Sanctuary Carpet – 
Bid from Service Plus: 

• 7,415 square feet   

• Total for all 3 services = $3781.65 

• Cleaning: $.33/ Sq. Ft= $2,446.95;     

• Power Vacuum: $.06/Sq. Ft.= $444.90;      

• Scotch Guard $.12/Sq. Ft = $889.80 

Deb Sayler will check on another bid.  We will need 
to budget for it for 2020.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 
2020 Committee Budget Proposals, Names for 
Nominating Committee – Reminder that budget 
proposal and names for nominating committee 
need to be ready before the October council 
meeting. 
 

Annual Meeting Date – Annual meeting will be 
November 17 and council will be moved to 
November 7 to get budget numbers out early.  We 
will have a potluck after church on November 17. 
 

Personnel Committee Meeting Date – Will meet 
Tuesday, October 1 at 6 pm and meet with Pastor 
Kent, Seth Larson, Kevin Hall, Darcee Wenning 
and janitors.  Personnel Committee consists of 
Randy Schneider or another trustee, Michelle 
Klaudt, Kevin Lee, Del Schnaidt, Carl Sorensen.   
 
Tithe - We voted to split our tithe:   $2,320.18 to 
AFLC Parish Education and $300 to Lacey 
Wenning Biggs for her mission trip. 
 
Correspondence 
Thank you note from WARC for food donations 
 
 

 

Prayer Request  

Prince of Peace is part of a 

community wide prayer chain.  If 

you have something you would 

like added to the email prayer 

chain or would like to receive the prayer 

emails – please email the church office.  If it 

is after office hours, please email Margie 

Lee at lee@beu.midco.net  

mailto:lee@beu.midco.net


 

 

 

 
IF you have not subscribed to Rightnow Media – 

please let the office know and I will resend your 

invitation.  Lots of great content – if you have 

questions, call the office. 

If you have accessed a study or other content 

that you really appreciated and think it would be 

great for others – we would love your 

recommendations!  Let me know in the office and 

I will get the word out.   

 

Prince of Peace Annual Meeting 

will be held Sunday, November 17 

with a potluck after Sunday 

School! 

 

 

 

If you need help getting connected to our 

online church directory – just call me 

(Darcee) and I will help you get set up.  

Each email supplied within the directory 

can have access. 

Please send me updated information and 

photos for your family – some of your 

children have grown up and moved out 

on their own, some of you have had 

babies, and some families have just grown 

and changed!  The photos do NOT have 

to be professional – candids and cell 

phone pictures are fine.  Please check 

birthdays and anniversaries also. 


